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SYNOPSIS - 

 

Approval of the temporary long-term closure of SW 31st Street 

south of Edwards Avenue. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT -  

 

N/A 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION - 

 

Approval. 

 

 

BACKGROUND - 
 

The City Council took action at the February 26, 2001 meeting to 

defer this item to allow Public Works staff the opportunity to meet 

with the Greenwood Historic Neighborhood. 

 

On March 29, 2001, representatives of the Public Works 

Department, the City Manager's Office, and the Des Moines Water 

Works met with Ms. Kristi Lozier and Mr. Bill VanOrsdal of the 

Greenwood Historic Neighborhood to discuss neighborhood 

concerns about closing SW 31st Street. After learning that the Des 

Moines Water Works intends to convert the intersection of SW 31st 

Street and Edwards Avenue to a major entrance to the Park, 

neighborhood leadership was supportive of the Public Works 

initiated request to close SW 31st Street to motor vehicle traffic. 

 

 


